THE BOARD REPORTS

Highlights of the White Plains Board of Education Meeting

BOARD MEMBERS: Rosemarie Eller, President; Cayne Letizia, Vice President;
Sheryl Brady, James Hricay, Rose Lovitch, Charlie Norris, Randy Stein

May 8, 2023

PUBLIC HEARING ON THE 2023-24 BUDGET: Board President Rosemarie Eller opened a Public
Hearing on the 2023-24 Budget of $254,645,394 to be presented to the voters on May 16"
Superintendent of Schools Dr. Joseph Ricca thanked everyone for their work on this budget which
contains no surprises and retains everything in the current program. It does include additional support
for safety and security. Information on the budget is on the website and Dr. Ricca continues to meet
with community groups to answer questions. There being no public comment, the hearing was closed.

BOARD COMMENTS: Board Members commented on various upcoming and recent activities in the
schools, including: this weekend’s Loucks Meet, which expects 3,800 athletes from 350 teams, the Gaga
Pit Ribbon Cutting at Ridgeway, the Middle School Science Committee Meeting, a NYSSBA Workshop,
the Friends’ PTA Reunion, and the Woman’s Club Scholarship Luncheon,

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: Dr. Ricca introduced Sinclair Harris and Delia Rojas, Student
Liaisons, who reviewed activity in the schools over the last month.

He noted that this Teachers” Appreciation Week and expressed thanks to our staff.

Dr. Ricca presented The New York State School Boards Association’s Board Mastery Certificate
of Recognition to Rosemarie Eller as part of its Recognition Program for Board Members.

PERSONNEL: The Board accepted the resignation for the purpose of retirement of Angela Legramandi,
Teaching Assistant at Ridgeway School.

Probationary appointments were awarded to Victoria Moreno, Physical Education Teacher at George
Washington School, Constantinos Sofos, Physical Education Teacher at Mamaroneck Avenue School, Kathy
Nguy, School Counselor at Rochambeau School, Stephanie Cosme, Special Education Teacher at Mamaroneck
Avenue School, Darcy Carlin, Special Education Teacher at Eastview Middle School, and Bianca Genovese-
Ogden, Special Education Teacher at Post Road School.

Rebecca Eidelmann, Science Teacher at the Middle School-Highlands, was awarded tenure.

DONATIONS: Dr. Ricca thanked the following for their generous donations:

Jacob Gelles for $500 for the Mary June Bayuk Love of Nursing Scholarship

Diane Maudsley for $500 for the Frederick J. Maudsley GRIT Scholarship

James & Cynthia Baker for $500 fpr the Frank A. Schmidt Memorial Music Award

Kevin & Anna Brown for $1,000 for the Brown Family Memorial Scholarship

Mark & Miriam Varian for $3.000 for the Rita Varian Art Scholarship

The Friends of White Plains Public Schools for $5.000 for the 8th Grade Graduation at
Highlands Middle School and $2,000 for the One Book, One School Program at Church
Street School




DONATIONS (continued)
Michael & Lauren Kurtz for $5,000 and Bradley & Meagan Kurtz for $3,000 for the
Margaret L. Kurtz Memorial Scholarship:
Marcia Cardarelli for $200, Cynthia Moeller for $50 and Joan Phares for $25 for the Lois
Van Epps Scholarship:
Marec Rufa, Rocco Varuolo, and Ashley LeBlanc for various donations for the White Plains
High School 'Pitch Night'

UPCOMING MEETINGS:

May 17: Special Meeting, Education House, 5:30 P.M.
Canvass of Election

May 22: Special Meeting, High School Media Center, 7:30 P.M.
Teacher Tenure

June 8: Special Meeting, Education House, 5:30 P.M.
Executive Session- Human Resources

June 12: Regular Meeting, High School Media Center, 7:30 P.M.

Retirees & 25-Year Staff (7 P.M. Reception)
Administrative Tenure

Editor: Michele Schoenfeld
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